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RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
REPORT TO POLICY AND FINANCE COMMITTEE 

Agenda Item No.  21  
 meeting date:      12 JUNE 2012  
 title: REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL CAPITAL SCHEME 
 submitted by: DIRECTOR OF RESOURCES 
principal author:  NEIL SANDIFORD 

 
1 PURPOSE  

1.1 The purpose of this report is to seek member approval for the addition of a further capital 
scheme to the already approved capital programme for 2012-15. 

1.2 Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities 

• Community Objectives – none identified 

• Corporate Priorities - to continue to be a well managed Council providing efficient 
services based on identified customer need.  

• Other Considerations – none identified.  

2 BACKGROUND 

2.1 The current capital programme was approved by full council on 6 March 2012, following 
approval at Special Policy and Finance Committee on 7 February 2012. 

2.2 This approval followed a bid submission process which saw all Heads of Service submitting 
detailed capital programme bids for any schemes in excess of £10,000. The main thrust of 
the bid process, on the guidance of the Budget Working Group, was that the bid schemes 
put forward should be the absolute basic requirements to keep the Council’s services 
running over the coming three years. 

2.3 During his bidding process no schemes were submitted for Planning and Development 
Committee services.  

3 ISSUES 

3.1 The planning section have use of a large format colour plotter/scanner which is over eight 
years old, out of warranty and no longer supported. The scanner has been operating 
unreliably for the past twelve months and has quite recently ceased to work. 

3.2 This equipment is the only machine that can scan large format documents (over A3 size), 
that can print large format colour documents, and also print large format documents from 
colour files. 

3.3 Additionally, over the last eight years the number of electronically submitted planning 
applications has increased dramatically, which due to new legislation means that the 
Council has to print these in addition to scanning applications for the Council’s website. 
Furthermore, other officers use the equipment for the production of building plans, surveyor 
drawings, maps and graphics. 

3.4 It is a vital part of the technical infrastructure of the planning service and therefore a 
replacement is now seen as an urgent requirement by the planning section.  

3.5 Due to the substantial value of this piece of equipment any replacement would need to be 
included in the 3 year capital programme. Based on the latest quotes received for 
replacement equipment, addition of the scheme would increase the 2012/13 capital 
programme by £11,900. The proposed replacement is the only piece of equipment 
available that would meet all of the council’s requirements. Full details of capital bid are 
attached at Annex A. 

DECISION  
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3.6 Revenue savings on planning services of £11,900 have been identified within the 2011/12 
financial year during the closedown of the accounts. These have been set aside as capital 
resources, pending the decision of this committee.   

4 RISK ASSESSMENT 

4.1 The approval of this report may have the following implications 

• Resources – A sum of £11,900 has been set aside in the Council’s capital resources 
from revenue savings on planning services during 2011/12. Ongoing annual revenue 
costs of £840, which would result from the purchase of this equipment, can be met 
from existing revenue budgets. 

• Technical, Environmental and Legal – The existing equipment is obsolete and is no 
longer supported by the supplier. There are some added environmental benefits of the 
new machine through greater efficiencies on the use of paper and ink.  

• Political – None identified. 

• Reputation – Non-replacement of the equipment would have a negative impact on the 
provision of planning services to the general public. 

• Equality & Diversity – The purchase of this equipment will allow the continued wide 
availability of planning information to all, through the council’s website and in hard copy 
format within the offices.   

 

5 RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE 

5.1 Approve the addition of the plotter scanner to the planning committee capital programme.  

 

 

 

NEIL SANDIFORD       JANE PEARSON 
TECHNICAL ACCOUNTANT     DIRECTOR OF RESOURCES 
 

PF32-12/NS/AC 
31 MAY 2012 

 

 

BACKGROUND PAPERS: 
Overall Capital Programme 2012/15 – Report to Special Policy and Finance Committee 7 February 2012 

Annual Budget 2012/13 – Report to Full Council 6 March 2012 

 

For further information please ask for Neil Sandiford, extension 4498 
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